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LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Health & Human Services
The regular meeting of the Health & Human Services Committee was held in the Legislative conference room, Tuesday January 8, 2019 at 8:32 AM.
Present:   Mr. William Standinger

Chair of the Committee

    Mr. Tracy Monell


Legislator

    Mr. Dennis Mullen


Legislator 
    Ms. Loretta Sullivan


Legislator

    Ms. Lori Morgan


Director of Community Services 
    Mr. Chris Korba


Director of Administrative Services - MH

    Mr. Shawn Yetter


Commissioner of Social Services
    Mr. Gary Grant


Deputy Commissioner of Social Services

    Ms. Lisa McCafferty


Director of Public Health 
   Guests: Ms. Marte Sauerbrey

Chair of the Legislature
MENTAL HYGIENE

1. Budget Status

· Mr. Chris Korba shared that the 2018 budget shows 111% of local share used.  They still have revenue to collect through January & February.  The overall department is on track to have a slight return at the end of year.  Mental Hygiene has encumbered $52,827 to cover November & December 2018 expenses for a Tioga County resident that is receiving court-ordered psychiatric care.  Mr. Korba noted that Ms. Rita Hollenbeck, Budget Officer, was able to transfer money from Mental Hygiene’s Full Time Salary line to cover these expenses.  Available salary to transfer was due to staff vacancies.
2. Personnel

· Tedessa Whitney resigned 12/24/18.
· Danielle Fabregas resigned 1/4/19.

3. Critical Issues/Topics

· None.
4.   Resolutions

· Requesting Our State Legislators to Provide Funding for the Establishment of the PFC Joseph Dwyer Peer-To-Peer Support Program.  Pass-thru funding for veterans.
5.   Proclamations

· None.
Legislator Standinger asked for a motion to approve the December 4, 2018 HHS Committee minutes as written.  Motion made by Legislator Sullivan and Seconded by Legislator Monell.  Motion Carried.

PUBLIC HEALTH

Ms. Lisa McCafferty presented personnel, highlights and resolutions.

1.     Budget Status

· 
   Ms. McCafferty reported that 2018 continues to show there will be a small return from the PH budget.  Munis shows that they are over budget, however, 2018 revenues are still coming in including the 4th quarter grants.  The EI program has stabilized and looks fine for 2019.
2.      Personnel

·     None.
3. Program Comments

· Agency Report for December 2018 was forwarded to the Committee.  
· There have been some delays with getting the mobile dental unit up & running.

4. Resolutions

· Approving Consolidation of Vital Registration Districts Between the Town of Nichols and the Village of Nichols.
· A resolution was done by Ms. Hollenbeck that allowed all grant money for the three HHS Departments to carry over into 2019.  Mr. Korba noted that the Suicide Prevention Coalition was started originally with grant money but now relies on donations.  Ms. Hollenbeck would like to set up the funds in a trust account.
5. Proclamations

· National Radon Action Month.
SOCIAL SERVICES

Commissioner Yetter discussed caseloads, programmatic highlights, and personnel changes. 

1.  Budget

· Mr. Gary Grant noted that he estimates coming in $130,000 over local share for 2018.  The shortfall is on the Federal revenue side.  All expenses came in at budget for 2018.
2.  Caseloads 
· During December, Cash Assistance caseloads increased 9 cases, with Family Assistance 
remaining flat and Safety Net increasing 9 cases.  Commissioner Yetter distributed a chart of cash assistance cases by zip code.
· MA-Only increased 6 cases.  
· MA-SSI increased 1 case.  
· Total Individuals on Medicaid increased 26 to 3,583.  

· SNAP increased 33 cases.

· Day Care decreased 8 cases.

· Services decreased 10 cases.  
· See Caseload Summary.  Overall all caseloads decreased for the year except for cash assistance.
3. Programmatic Highlights

· Tioga Career Center Report – Ms. McCall has 18 employers registered so far for the TC Job Fair in March.

· Impacts of Federal Shutdown – Commissioner Yetter explained that the training for the Volunteer Tax Assistance Program that is run through the DSS Employment Center has been postponed due to the shutdown.  SNAP (Food Stamps) should not be affected as the State would most likely cover these costs & get reimbursed later.
· Mr. Grant shared that the 2018 budgets for Youth Bureau and the Tioga Career Center are both fine.  He did note that if the Feds continue to cut the allocation for the Career Center, the program may need local share funding.

  4.  Personnel Changes

· Michele Bennett, Social Welfare Examiner, resigned 12/28/18.
5.   Resolutions
· None.
  6.   Proclamations

· None.
ADJOURNED:  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gail V. Perdue
Executive Secretary, Social Services
